
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

April 10, 2000 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in regular 
session, Monday, April 10, 2000, at 6:00 P.M., in the Assembly Room at Englewood City 
Hall. 

Mayor Simpson called the meeting to order with Commissioners Cass and Raper 
present. Commissioner Davis was not present. Invocation was given by Joe Cline. 

Mayor Simpson informed those present that the computers that were obtained through 
the Gateway Grant had been installed in the Library and classes were being scheduled 
for those interested in learning how to use the computers. He also stated that a core drill 
was being done on the property that was sold to Bill and Steve Sloan and that 
construction should begin in the next month of so unless there were unforeseen 
problems. 

Motion was made by Raper, seconded by Cass to pass Resolution #29-$573,300 Water 
and Sewer Bond Issue Series 2000. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Cass, seconded by Raper to accept the March 2000 Minutes. All 
Ayes. 

Motion was made by Cass, seconded by Raper to accept on Third and Final Reading 
Ordinance #021400.22-Closing of an Unopened Right of Way- TW Brown. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Cass, seconded by Raper to accept on Second Reading Ordinance 
#031500.24-Communication Towers. All Ayes. 

Motion was made by Raper, seconded by Cass to accept monthly billing errors and 
adjustments in the amount of $1944.34. All Ayes. 

Jack Ramey was present to ask if the Board would be interested in taking part in being a 
"Korean War Commemorative community." This has been set up by the Department of 
Defense because this was has already been known as the " Forgotten War". This would 
commemorate soldiers, families and all those who lost their lives in this war. It would 
better educate everyone concerning what took place in the Korean War. A committee 
would be appointed and would conduct three programs from June 2000 until 
November 2003 that placed emphasis on the Korean War. Motion was made by Cass, 
seconded by Raper to appoint a committee to take part in this project. All Ayes. 

Mayor Simpson then informed the Board that a pipe froze and burst in the Mary 
Marshall property located at her outside faucet. Ms. Marshall was asking for an 
adjustment on her sewer. Commissioner Bob Cass stated that he wanted everyone to be 
treated the same and made a motion to adjust Ms. Marshall's sewer to her average, 
motion was seconded by Raper. All Ayes. 



Cass then discussed the streets. He stated that several ditches and tiles needed to be 
cleaned out and that some of the streets needing paving were: Dixon, Pond, Sunnyside, 
Kale, Baker, Short Locust, Melrose and Ferguson and that patching was needed in some 
areas of town also. Motion was made by Cass, seconded by Raper to spend the balance 
of paving funds to do these streets. All Ayes. 

Mayor Simpson stated that the area on the back side of Conner Drive to the fence 
leading to the Billy roach property might need to be looked into also. 

Motion was then made by Cass, seconded by Raper to make the week of April 24 
through 28 clean-up fix-up week in Englewood. All Ayes. Public Works Director Joe 
Cline stated that this would be strictly for city residents. 

Motion was then made by Cass, seconded by Raper to adjourn the meeting. All Ayes. 
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